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TO: FACULTY SENATE

FROM: COUNCIL FOR INSTRUCTIONAL TECHNOLOGY
    Submitted by Justin Ehrlich, Chair

RE:  ANNUAL REPORT FOR THE 2018-2019 ACADEMIC YEAR

Membership on the Council for the past academic year included: 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Tammi Bories, Kinesiology
· Hoang Bui, Computer Sciences
· Amy Burke, Speech Pathology and Audiology
· Brian Clark, Libraries
· Justin Ehrlich, Computer Sciences (Chair)
· Binto George, Computer Sciences
· Eric Gurzell, Kinesiology
· Redina Herman, Earth, Atmospheric, and Geographic Information Sciences
· Steven House, Theatre and Dance 
· Jim Olsen,Mathematics and Philosophy
· Ricky Sepulveda-Rodriguez, Music
· Bridget Sheng, Educational Studies 
· Zhaozhong Zhang, Chemistry


Meeting Dates:  September 5, October 3, November 7, and March 6


Guests:  
November 7th: Rebecca Slater, CIO
March 6th: Sean O’Donnell-Brown (uTech)




COUNCIL FOR INSTRUCTIONAL TECHNOLOGY
ANNUAL REPORT FOR THE 2018-2019 ACADEMIC YEAR


Summary
During the 2018-2019 academic year, the council met four times and deliberated on various issues pertaining to instructional technologies on campus. Also, the council interacted with various technology and technology related service providers on campus. Members of CIT actively participated in the IT Governance process of our university. The council worked with uTech on the restructuring of IT Governance and the role that faculty, in particular CIT, will play in IT governance. 

Major activities

Here are the major activities of CIT for the 2018-2019 academic year. 
1. Council administration – elections:
a. Chair:  Justin Ehrlich was elected chair

0. CIT member appointments in other IT alliances and committees
0. UTAG CIT Representative – Justin Ehrlich

0. IT Governance Restructuring 
Rebecca Slater (CIO) decided to restructure IT Governance with the goal of streamlining the entire process. The development of each proposal will be done by a uTech representative working with the original proposer(s). The alliances were disbanded and instead UTAG will be responsible for approving IT-related proposals. CIT will work with UTAG on approving or rejecting proposals. This will be a two-step process. First, every member of CIT will be a reviewer for proposals. If a proposal is flagged, the proposer(s) and uTech representative will first need to discuss the proposal with CIT and will make modifications as requested. Second, once we approve the proposal, it will go to UTAG for final approval. There will be one member of CIT appointed to serve on UTAG to assure that our suggestions were followed and that no instructional-based proposal may move forward without CIT’s involvement.

1. WiFi Access Points
During the summer of 2018, Rebecca Slater was told she would receive funding for additional WiFi access points. She asked CIT to identify classrooms that would most benefit by adding WiFi coverage. CIT worked together with CCPU on adding questions to CCPU’s Space Needs Survey to understand which classrooms needed additional coverage. During the survey, Rebecca Slater notified CIT that these funds were no longer available and so uTech no longer needed our feedback. CIT published the results here: https://public.tableau.com/profile/justin.ehrlich#!/vizhome/WIUWiFiSurveyResults/WIUWiFiSurveyResults

Agenda for the next academic year

For the 2019-20 year, the council intends to continue its efforts as:
a) a starting point for considering and reviewing ideas for instructional technology, 
b) actively participating in the IT Governance process, 
d) assessing and publishing the results of the student technology competency survey
